
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Weekly Newsletter 2016 -2017  

19 th  May  2017  ï Term 5, Week 5 
 

 
Hopeful Year 10 Candidates for Senior Prefect Roles  

 

 

 



Weekly message from the Headteacher ï Mrs 
Key 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
It has been a pleasure to receive a large 
number of very strong ap plications from current 
Year 10 students to hold positions of leadership 
and responsibility next year.  This week we 
began the first round of selection with a number 
of group and individual tasks.  All students were 
exceptional in their professional approach to the 
selection process and will have learned valuable 
skills moving forward.  Each student will be 
given individual feedback from Mr Austin as we 
short list for the final interviews.   
 
With GCSE exams now well under way we have 
been delighted with th e responsible attitude of 
the student body in ensuring the school is a 
calm and quiet environment for those taking the 
exams.  Feedback from Year 11 so far has been 
really positive.  It is a long exam season and 
resilience is key to ensuring success.  
 

Next week is the final one of term 5 but we are 
not taking things easy as we prepare to take our 
GCSE historians to European battlefields in what 
will be an informative but sombre trip.  
 
I am sure you are well aware that Chailey 
School prides itself as being so much more than 
an exam factory.  The progress and outcomes of 
students are very important to us but we believe 
in a depth and breadth of experiences that build 
confidence, fire imaginations and encourage 
creativity.   
 
I am so pleased to be able to tell  you that for 
the second time since Easter we have competed 
against schools in both the state and private 
sector and performed fantastically.  Our latest 
adventure was in a South of England Chemistry 
Competition.   

We got through to the final where we comp eted 
yesterday and came second overall.  We were 
the only state school to reach the final and we 
were able to compete against, and beat, some 
very established and famous private schools.   
 
Well done Team Chailey. There is a full article 
further into this newsletter. 
 
 
Fidget Toys - Reminder 

Unfortunately, the use of metal spinners in class 

continues to cause a major distraction. In 

exceptional circumstances, when a student has 

a diagnosed need, students are given 

permission to use an agreed fidget toy.  

In order to request the use of one, a letter 

needs to be written to  our SENCO, 

Miss Thompson, highlighting the diagnosed 

need and requesting the use of a fidget toy in 

class.  

Due to the health and safety, no metal fidget 

toys are allowed in school and staff will 

confiscate them if they are seen. We would be 

very grateful of yo ur help and support with this.  

 

Do you know an ex -student of 
Chailey School?    

We are looking to establish an active 
alumni to help people from the 
Chailey family community to stay in 
touch and share their stories, 
adventures and triumphs with our 
students.  Please get in touch with us 
at office@chaileyschool.org 
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In this weekôs issue  

¶ Headteacherôs Student of the Week 

¶ Artist of the Week 

¶ Watoto Childrenôs Choir visit  

¶ Success in Chemistry Competition 

¶ Product of the Week ï Food Preparation 

and Nutrition  

¶ Year 7 and 8 Energy Quest 

¶ Year 9 Sports Leaders  

¶ Eastbourne Sunshine Carnival 

¶ Fair Funding Campaign Update 

¶ Year 10 College Taster Days 

¶ PTA Quiz Night 

¶ Key Stage 3 Art Competition 

¶ Sainsburyôs Active Kids Vouchers 

¶ Upcoming Events Calendar 

Headteacherôs Students of the Week  

Ben Eastwood, 11GL ï Ben is an incredibly 
diligent and hardworking student.  He has been 
preparing for his exams in a thoughtful and 
planned way, often staying after school to 
complete extra revision in our quiet revision 
space.  He is polite and respectful and never 
fails to thank staff who supervise him.  

Artist of the Week 
 
Megan Austin, 8GL is Artist of the Week for her 
clay mask designs inspired by other cultures 

 

Watoto Childrenôs Choir 
 
Next Wednesday, May 24th we will be welcoming 
the Watoto Childrenôs Choir to Chailey School.   
The óWatoto Child Care Ministriesô has cared for 
more than 4,000 orphaned and vulnerable 
children in Uganda since it was established in 
1994.  The Childrenôs Choir tour internationally 
as ambassadors of the Watoto project,  
presenting their vision through music and 
dance.  

On the day of the visit the Choir will be selling 
small stationery items to help fund future tours 
of the Watoto Childrenôs Choir.  We will also be 
raising money for them by holdi ng a cake sale.  
If you would like to contribute please allow your 
son/daughter to bring a small amount of money 
in to school with them that day.  

For more information about the Watoto 
Childrenôs Choir, please see the flyer at the end 
of this newsletter or follow this link : 
https://www.watoto.com/  

Success in Chemistry Competition 
 
This week, four year 10 students; Andreea 
Alexa, Kate Joyce, Connor Skelton and John 
Macleod, went to Kingston University to 
compete in the final of a chemistr y competition.  
 
There were four rounds to compete in and the 
students got to use the brand new Chemistry 
Labs at the university.   
 
There were six schools invited to the final with 
Chailey being the only state school. We came 
second!  Well done to all of the students 
involved. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
Product of the Week  
Food Preparation and Nutrition 
 
Louis Izzard 7AS,  Ryder Chamberlain 7DI and 
Ellie Brazier 9CA have been awarded the joint 
winners of the óProduct of the Weekô in Food 
Preparation and Nutrition this week.   
 
Students are judged not only on their final 
product, but their efficiency and effort 
throughout the practical, their team work and 
their general attitude in the lessons.  Well done 
all of you!  

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Year 7 and 8 Energy Quest 
 
On Wednesday some of our Year 7 and 8 
students were involved in an energy workshop 
in the Science department. 
 
They were given the question:  What is an 
engineer and what do they do? 
 
The first task was to design windmill bl ades to 
lift a small bag of stones half a metre off the 
ground. 
 
The second task was to construct a small car 
and charge a battery to drive it into a 
designated space. 
 
The third task was to carry out a speed trial 
using the car. 
 
The students had a challenging and enjoyable 
experience.  Well done to the students and 
Science teachers for taking part in this special 
activity. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
Year 9 Sports Leaders 
 
On Wednesday, Chailey School took ten Year 9 
Sports Leaders to Weald Tennis Club for the 
óRoad to Eastbourneô Tennis Festival. 
 
Our students led the Year 3 and 4 students 
through some warm up activities, a relay circuit, 
a skills circuit and a doubles tournament. 
 
Wivelsfield, Newick and Ditchling Primary 
Schools attended the Festival with eight pupils 
each and competed throughout the afternoon.  
 
Wivelsfield finished on top and qualified to the 
Partnership Final which will be held on 
Wednesday 24th May. 

 

 

 
 
Eastbourne Sunshine Carnival 
Saturday 27th May 2017 ï 2pm  
 
As part of the Towner Gallery Annual Schools 
Exhibition, Key Stage 3 and 4 students took part 
in a workshop with Same Sky in March.  We 
were inspired by the theme óPattern of 
Friendshipô from the schools exhibition and 
designed and decorated props for the Towner 
Gallery section of the Eastbourne Carnival.  The 
students came up with their own designs  and 
decorated umbrellas and giant tea cups using 
artwork from the Towner Gallery.  

 
 
 
Any student from Chailey can take part in the 
parade with the Towner Gallery and Same Sky, 
a local organisation of Carnival artists (who run 
Brighton Childrenôs Parade).  This is a 
community festival, so it would be great if some 
students and their friends could hold the 
umbrellas we decorated in our workshops with 
Same Sky.  It will be a fantastic opportunity to  
be part of a community event.  
 
The parade starts at 2pm in the Western Lawns 
on Saturday 27th May.  Students need to make 
their own way to and from the festival as this 
isnôt a Chailey School trip; I am inviting all Year 
7 students to attend but this is a  free, voluntary 
event.  
Mrs Katona ï Art Teacher  
 
Year 10 College Taster Days 
 
Please see attached updated flyer.  Any queries, 
please contact Mrs Bodner: 
sbodner@chaileyschool.org / 01273 890407. 
 
PTA Quiz Night  
 
If you are happy to have a Stanley and Partners 
letting board erected on your property 
advertising the quiz night please contact Mrs 
Peck on 01273 890407 or email 
friends@chaileyschool.org. The poster with Quiz 
Night details is below. 
 
Sainsburyôs Active Kids Vouchers  
 
The Sainsburyôs Active Kids vouchers scheme 
has come to an end. Please place any vouchers 
in the PE collection box ASAP.  
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Fair Funding Campaign Update 
 
As you know East Sussex Headteachers have 
been working with up to 3000 Headteacher 
colleagues across 14 counties to raise the issue 
of school funding and the significant current 
financial difficulties that all of our schools are 
now facing. 
 
During all of our  campaigning work to improve 
funding for each and every child in each and 
every school, we have been careful not to 
become involved in a politically biased or 
partisan way.  Headteacher colleagues and I 
feel that ahead of the forthcoming general 
election it is crucial that parents, carers and 
other interested parties raise the issue of school 
funding óon the doorstepô with all prospective 
candidates. 
 
As professionals we are only interested in 
securing fair and adequate funding for the 
children that we educate.  This is under severe 
threat and has influenced our decision to 
contact you in a collaborative manner.  We hope 
the guide we sent you previously (see flyers 
below) was informative and that as and when 
you have any prospective candidates knocking 
at your door  you have been able to use it to ask 
them the relevant and important questions so 
that we can be fully informed as to the future of 
school funding in the very near future.  
 
Thank you for your ongoing support.  

 
 
 
 

 





 

 
 



 
Upcoming Events and Dates 
 

SUMMER TERM 2017  
MAY 2017  

 
  

Friday 26 Y8 Academic Reviews Home 

Friday and Saturday 26 & 27 Battlefields Visit 

Monday  29  Half Term Holiday (until Friday 2 June)  

JUNE 2017      

Monday  5 Term begins for staff and students at normal time  

Thursday 8 Y10 Geography Field Trip 

Monday  12 Y10 Geography Field Trip 

Tuesday  13 Y8 HPV2 vaccinations 

Wednesday  14 Art & DT Exhibition - Private View  

Thursday 15 16:30 Y10 Tutors'/Parents' Meetings and Academic Reviews home  

Thursday  15 Chailey Young Designer Trip 

Monday - Friday 19 - 23 Year 7 and 8 Exam Week 

Wednesday  21 Year 5 Puzzle Morning  

Friday 23 GCSE Exams End 

Friday 23 Hickstead Trip 

Friday - Sunday  23 - 25 D of E Bronze Assessed Expedition 

Monday 26 Summer Show Rehearsal 

Tuesday  27 Summer Show Rehearsal 

Wednesday  28 Summer Show  

Thursday  29 KS3 Inter-form Celebration Day 

Friday 30 Y9 Progress Reports Home 

Friday  30 Eastbourne Tennis Trip 

JULY 2017      

Monday  3 Field Sports Day 

Tuesday 4 Y7 Sports Morning 

Wednesday  5 Track Sports Day 

Friday  7 Y7 Academic Reviews Home 

Friday 7 Y11 Prom 

Sunday ï Friday 9 - 14 Y9 Wales Camp 

Monday - Friday 10 - 14 Y7 & Y8 Curriculum Enrichment Week 

Monday - Friday 10 - 14 Y10 Work Experience Week 

Monday & Tuesday 10 & 11 Y6 Induction Days 

Tuesday 11 19:00 New Parents' Evening 

Monday 17 19:00 Awards Evening  

Tuesday ï Friday 18 ï 21 D of E Silver Assessed Expedition 

Thursday  20 Y10 Berlin Trip  

Friday  21  End of Term ï school closes at 13:00 for staff and students  

 



 

 

WATOTO AND YOUR SCHOOL 

Thank you for inviting the Watoto Childrenôs Choir to perform at your school. Here are some of the ways 

you can partner with us. 

FUNDRAISING 

Weôd love it if youôd consider joining us in raising Ugandaôs future leaders. Sponsorship for one child, 

for one year, costs only £276.  

In the past, schools have: 

ω Held a non-uniform day 

ω Brought donations for the choir on the day 

ω Held bake sales 

ω Organised sponsored sporting events 

Big or small, your school can make a difference in the lives of orphaned and vulnerable children. Should 

you fundraise ahead of the choirôs visit, the choir would love to thank you in person and participate in any 

cheque presentation and/or photographs with your school.  

SALES 

On the day, the Watoto Childrenôs Choir travel with small Watoto stationary items for sale, which all 

helps to fund future Watoto Childrenôs Choir tours. You may wish to make pupils aware that this will be 

availble to them ahead of time. 

Price List: 

Pens - £1 

Pencils - 50p 

Rubbers - 50p 

Their music (CDs) will also be available for sale to staff after the concert.  

We hope your visit from the Watoto Childrenôs Choir leaves your school inspired and uplifted. Should 

you wish to discuss further partnership or taking pupils from your school on a trip to Uganda, then please 

contact our London office on 020 3225 1048, or email europe@watoto.com. Thank you. 


